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DISTRICT, REGION, NATIONAL EVENTS

 
  NV District Rally / Region F Rally April 17 – 19, 2009  Henderson, NV 
 
  Wing Ding    July 2 – 5, 2009   Tulsa, OK 
  Registration Attached 
  CO District Rally   August 21 – 22, 2009  Salida, CO 
   Registration Attached 
  CA District Rally   September 4 – 6, 2009  Bakersfield, CA 
   Registration Attached 
  NM District Rally   September 25 – 26, 2009 Grants, NM 
   Registration Attached 
  AZ District Rally    Oct 30 – Nov 1, 2009  Lake Havasu City, AZ 
   Registration Attached 
  UT District Rally        TBA 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
“C” Clovis   1st Sunday 800am  “D” Farmington  2nd Saturday 900am  

Javaloft        Golden Corral  
 810 E 21st St       1715 East Main St 

Clovis, NM       Farmington, NM 
 
 
“F” Albuquerque West 1st Saturday 830am  “R” Roswell  1st Saturday Noon 

Golden Corral       May 2, September 5, December 5 
2701 Coors Blvd, NW      Golden Corral 
Albuquerque, NM      2624 North Main 

         Roswell, NM 
         Carlsbad 
“T” Las Cruces  3rd Saturday 900am   March 7, June 6, October 3 

Furrs Fresh Buffet      Best Western Steven’s Inn 
2340 E Griggs Ave       1829 S Canal 
Las Cruces, NM       Carlsbad, NM 
        Hobbs 

April 4, November 7, August 1 in Queens, NM 
“TX-1A”El Paso  2nd Thursday 700pm   Rancher Steakhouse 
New       IHOP       2022 N Turner 
Location   6080 Gateway East      Hobbs, NM 

     El Paso, TX        

LISTED BELOW ARE ALL THE CHAPTER MEETING LOCATIONS AND TIMES.  JOIN US 

FOR OUR VISITS………….. 

 
          
“W” Albuquerque East 3rd Sunday 800am 

Golden Corral      “Y” Alamogordo 
 10415 Central Ave, NE      (OPEN at this time) 

Albuquerque, NM 
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BATES’ BANTERINGS 
 

TED & KATHY BATES 

NEW MEXICO DISTRICT DIRECTORS 
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We had a real busy April and we are sure glad that the 
weather has turned for the better, at least for the most 
part.  We still have to deal with New Mexico winds and 
the late season cold fronts, but it is getting better. 
 
We made it to Chapter meetings in Hobbs for Chapter R 
and Clovis, Chapter C, on the bike and boy was it windy.  
We rode from Roswell to Hobbs and then on up to 
Clovis, fighting cross winds that were reported in excess 
of 75mph.  And we discovered something about 75mph 
winds, they will blow over a Gold Wing, especially if 
you have a cover on it to act as a sail.  We went to 
dinner and when we came back to the hotel, my wing 
was horizontal in the parking lot.  It did little damage, 
broke off a highway peg and cracked the mirror.  Don’t 
know if being on the center stand would have helped or 
not, but next time it is that windy, I will try to park facing 
the wind and not use the cover. 
 
We also made the Chapter meeting in El Paso, but we 4 
wheeled to that one after the way the weekend before 
had gone. 
 
We also rode to the Region F Rally in Las Vegas.  It was 
about 25 degrees when we left Albuquerque and around 
Gallup it dropped to 19 and the roads appeared to be 
wet, because there had been snow there the day before 
and they had closed I40 toward Flagstaff.  But we made 
if fine and enjoyed 3 days of 80 degrees in Las Vegas. 
 
The New Mexico District had over 50 attendees at the 
Rally.  This wasn’t bad since the weather was not very 
comfortable getting out of Albuquerque.  We would like 
to thank those who made the journey and supported the 
Region. 
 
The New Mexico District was well represented in the 
events at the Region Rally, as well: 
 

• Our District COY, John and Gail Reynolds, from 
El Paso TX1A, came thru the selection process 
to become the new Region Couple of the Year.  
This is twice in the last 3 years, that the New 
Mexico District COY has achieved the right to 
represent Region F at Wing Ding.  John and Gail 
will compete at the 2010 Wing Ding.  
Congratulations John and Gail ! 

• Albuquerque West (Chapter F) was awarded 1
st
 

place for the Best Newsletter (Color).  
Congratulations to Jimm and Pam and their 
staff. 
 

 
• El Paso (Chapter TX1A) was awarded the 

runnerup award for the Best Newsletter (Black 
and White).  Congratulations to John and Gail 
and their staff. 

• We also took prizes in the Bike Show;  Keith and 
Teresa Morrison, Chapter F, took 2

nd
 place in 

the 1800 Custom Cass and Phil Kelly, Chapter 
F, took 3

rd
 place in the Trike Class. 

• Keith and Teresa also won the Grand Prize, a 
new set of tires. 

 
We also got a chance to attend the Ride for Kids event 
in Houston.  This is one of the 3 largest RFK events and 
they raised over $300k and had over a 1000 bikes.  It is 
quite a site.  Sure would like to ours get to that.  We got 
to Houston the day after they had 6” of rain and came 
back thru Wichita Falls the day before they had 
tornadoes.  Good timing, huh? 
………………………………………………………………. 
 
‘Rally Season’ is here.  Plan on attending the New 
Mexico District Rally.  It is a good chance to meet and 
greet everyone from the other Chapters in the District 
and renew old acquaintances, make new ones and have 
a good time.  Show your support for our District and the 
GWRRA family. 
 
Please try to schedule trips to attend as many of the 
District Rallies in Region F, as possible.  This is a good 
time for all of us to show our support and enjoyment of 
our GWRRA membership and family.  You get to meet 
some wonderful people and most of all get to ride and 
add mileage to your trusty steed.  We plan on attending 
all of them, so join us and let’s make it a party. 
 
And, of course, don’t forget Wing Ding in Tulsa this 
summer.  If you have never been to a Wing Ding, it’s 
time and if you have come visit old friends and enjoy the 
event. 
 
I would encourage you to get your registrations in as 
soon as possible, as this helps in planning and 
organizing the events.  These events are for you, the 
member, so come and enjoy. 
 
 
 
Ted & Kathy Bates 
NM District Directors 
Ted Cell 505.328.4346 
Ted Email twbat@comcast.net  
 



In May we will visit Chapter  F, Albuquerque West.  We will also attend the Texas District Rally 
in Amarillo.  We also will be working on fund raisers and getting things organized for the 
Albuquerque Ride for Kids event on May 31.  (Hope to see you all there.)  I am also going thru 
the MSF (Motorcycle Safety Foundation) training class. 
 
In June we will visit Chapters in Farmington (D), Las Cruces (T) and Albuquerque East (W).  
We are also planning on going to Denver for the Colorado Ride for Kids event.  At the end of 
June we begin our annual 2 week outing which will take us to Canton, OH and then back to 
Wing Ding in Tulsa, OK, then to Dallas, TX for a few days, before returning to Albuquerque. 
 
Ted and Kathy Bates,  Ted contact info:  email: twbat@comcast.net   cell:  505.328.4346 
 
 
 
 
 

FROM THE DIRECTOR and STAFF:  WE ARE HERE FOR YOU, THE MEMBER ! 

 
We will spend this year asking a lot of WHAT questions.  At the District and Chapter level, we want to know what we are 
doing right, what we are doing wrong, what we can do better and what ideas you have for what you would like to see 
done.  And we want this feedback to come from YOU, the member.  We will be visiting your Chapter Meetings, hopefully, 
at least 3 or 4 times.  We will be pleased to meet with any of you during this process.  These meetings can be in an open 
forum or in a one on one session, if you feel it is necessary.  We want your feedback to assist us in establishing a 
direction for growth and increased participation in every Chapter.  Feel free to contact us directly at any time with any 
ideas, issues or concerns.  We assure confidentiality as you see needed.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

RICK & LYNDA HOWELL 

 

NEW MEXICO DISTRICT RIDER EDUCATORS 

 

 
 
 
Members, check the dates on your CPR / MFA cards and your ERC cards.  We will schedule classes as we have enough 
sign up for each class.  Let us know. 
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On The Road in the NM District April 2009 
By Kathy Bates 

 

Chapter R, Southeastern NM Meeting in 
Hobbs, Saturday April 4 
We rode to Roswell on Friday afternoon, spent the night 
and headed for Hobbs in the morning.  We met up with 
Bob Sherman riding his Kawasaki Concourse (Connie) 
and Bill Keever driving in his little Mazda Miata 
convertible.  The predicted high winds were already 
strong and outside of Artesia they got very strong.  By 
the time we got to Hobbs, the wind was terrible and we 
were glad to get indoors.  There were about 20 people at 
the Chapter R meeting.  They are having a BBQ in 
Queens for the August meeting and we plan to attend.   

 
Chapter R Meeting in Hobbs 

 
After the meeting we left Hobbs and rode north to Clovis 
with extreme west crosswinds pushing the bike around.  
The air was brown from the blowing dust and smelled of 
smoke from a grass fire that had broken out between 
Artesia and Carlsbad.  The folks heading home toward 
Carlsbad had to take a detour as the road was closed 
due to the fire. 
 
It was a difficult ride but we took it slow and arrived in 
Clovis safely.  We parked the bike at the hotel and went 
to dinner with Chris and Doug, Chapter C Directors.  
When we returned we were appalled to find the bike 
lying on its right side in the parking lot.  A note from our 
neighbors was stuck to our door which said that the wind 
blew it over and they had found it that way when they 

 
Priscilla and Ken & Terry Ryder show Ted some old Chapter R pins & 

patches in their Goody Store 

 

returned from the store.  Ted picked up the bike by 
himself (check your Gold Book for the proper way to do 
it).  The bike suffered a broken highway peg, broken air 
deflector bracket and a broken right mirror, but was 
otherwise not damaged.  We felt fortunate, but Ted could 
hardly sleep that night, getting up hourly to check on the 
bike.  
 

Chapter C, Clovis, Sunday April 4 
There were about 15 people at the Chapter C meeting at 
the Java Loft.  They are planning a Memorial Day 
weekend ride to Fort Davis with the Odessa, TX 
GWRRA Chapter.  They are also participating in a 
Burger Run at Ute Lake State Park  
on May 2

nd 
which is sponsored by the High Plains 

Drifters with proceeds going to Ride for Kids. 

 
Boyd (Woodie) & Vera Wood, Chapter C COY

 

  



Chapter TX-1A, El Paso, Thursday April 9 
Chapter TX-1A had a great meeting at a new location, 
the IHOP.  They had about 30 people show up on a 
Thursday evening, including four new members and 
some members who had not been to a meeting for quite 
some time.  Chapter Directors, John and Gail Reynolds, 
will be representing the NM District in the Region F 
Couple of the Year Selection at the West Wing I Rally in 
Las Vegas. 

Region F Rally, West Wing I, Henderson NV 
The Region Rally was a lot of fun.  We love Vegas!  We rode out with mark and Karry Davis, Brian Earle, and Ken Ryder 
from Carlsbad.  Annette Earle drove in the truck with her son, Eddie, her sister and their parents.  The temperature got 
down to 19 degrees in Gallup and did not warm up much until we got Kingman.  Ted had another flat tire on the trailer.  
Luckily we carry a spare and he changed it pretty quickly on the shoulder of I-40 just east of Flagstaff.  We sure hope that 
all of the bad tires (which were coming from the Neosho trailer manufacturer) are now gone.  We have now had 5 flats in 
the last year.  We bought a spare at Wal-Mart as soon as we got to Henderson. 

 
Ted and I were busy at the Rally with jobs.  We were judges for the Couple of the Year/Individual of the Year selection 
and we were in charge of organizing and judging the bike show.  We really appreciate the people who helped us with Bike 
Show, including Jimm White, Ken Ryder, Brian Earle, Karry Davis, Phil Kelley and Bill Holder.   

 
Jimm and Pam White also worked very hard at the Rally.  
Pam is the Region Treasurer and they worked selling 
tickets for the Talent Show.  The Talent Show was an 
amazing show!  There was a prize of $1000 and each of 
the 12 acts was so good that they could have won 
American Idol.  The winners were a father/son operatic 
singing duo, the Keatings, who knocked our socks off.  
At the end of the show it was announced that all 12 acts 
were given special VIP invitations to the America’s Got 
Talent auditions coming soon to Las Vegas.  Registered 
Rally participants were given free tickets and the rest 
were sold to the public, raising over $1300 for the 
Pediatric Brain Tumor Foundation. 
 
We are very proud of the accomplishments of the 
Chapters and Members in the NM District.  There were 
over 50 people from our District at the Rally, John & Gail 
Reynolds, Chapter TX-1A were selected as the Region F 
Couple of the Year, Chapter F won the Best Newsletter 
(Color), Chapter TX-1A won Runner Up for the Best 
Newsletter (Black & White), Keith & Teresa Morrison 
took 2

nd
 place GL1800 Custom in the Bike Show, Phil 

Kelley took 3
rd

 place Trike/Sidecar, and Keith & Teresa 
won the Grand Prize, a set of tires. Wow!!! 
 
We had a great time at the rally and, yes, we left some 
of our hard-earned money at the casino.  

 
Ken & Rita Moffitt, International Couple of the Year with John & Gail 

Reynolds, the new Region F Couple of the Year. 

 

Houston Ride for Kids, April 26 
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Ted and I rode to Houston for this Ride for Kids event.  We rode to Sweetwater, TX on Friday, a 450 mile day and then on 
to Houston on Saturday, another 450 mile day.  It was a warm and windy ride but we were happy to have some warm 
riding weather.  We love to ride through Texas.  There were lots of cattle, cotton fields, oil pumps, goats and sheep, oak 
trees, bluebonnets, ponds, buffaloes, Zebras in Zephyr, camels in Iowa Park, and dead armadillos in the middle of the 
road.  The Houston Ride for Kids is the second largest in the country and there were over 1000 bikes and they raised over 
$300,000 for the Pediatric Brain Tumor Foundation.  Before heading back to Albuquerque, we stayed the night in Dallas 
with friends and then visited Ted’s Mom. 



 
 
 
 

NEW MEXICO DISTRICT RALLY 

 
(See attached Registration Form)  The New Mexico District Rally will be in Grants, NM, September 25 – 26, 2009.  Please 
plan on being there.  Please get your Registration Forms in early.  I talked to the hotel today and they would like to 
encourage all to get your reservations in early (they are giving us a great deal).  The Chamber of Commerce of Grants is 
real excited about the Rally coming to Grants.  Again, send your Registration Forms in early and let me know if you can 
be there Thursday evening or Friday morning.  The Chamber of Commerce is wanting to plan something special for us as 
an Opening Ceremony. 
 
Beginning soon, we will send out updates on events, vendors, rides and other activities.  Keep an eye out for it.  It looks 
like it will be great………… 
 
Come out and see: 
 
COY Competition   Rider Education    Games / Competitions 

Vendors    Grand Prizes    Door Prizes 

Historic Route 66   El Malpais Nat’l Monu/Consv Area El Morro National Monument 

Ice Cave    Bandera Volcano   Acoma / Sky City Pueblo 

Sky City Casino (coupons)  NM Mining Museum   Wolf Sanctuary 

Mt Taylor    Golf the Coyote    Ice Cream Churn 

Indian Trails Trading Post  Route 53 – The Ancient Way  City of Grants (Social Activities) 

 
And much more to be announced with specifics…….. 

 
 
 
 
 

DISTRICT GOODIE STORE 

 
Did you notice the center logo on the front page of this Newsletter?  Do any of you know what it is?  We didn’t.  This goes 
back to 1992.  This is the original AND current, New Mexico District Logo.  We have a lot of pins of this logo.  They will be 
sold to the Chapters for $5.00 each.  As we are travelling around the District, we will have these with us, and while we are 
visiting the Chapters, we will sell them to members / individuals for $5.00.  (They are already an antique and when they 
are gone, it will be modified some, so it will become a collector’s item.) 
 
We have, the much demanded, Mileage patches, US State Map patches and NM County Map patches.  Get with your 
Chapter Goodie Store people to get these. 
 
If you need any Rockers, Straights or other patches, let us know and we will get them for you.  Preferably, these requests 
will come thru the Chapter Goodie Store or Chapter Director. 
 
Let us know what you need or want and we will get it for you…………………… 
 
 
 
 
 

FOR SALE: 

 
 

HAVE SOMETHING TO SELL OR RIDE / EVENT NOTIFICATION, ETC.  SEND IT  
TO US: twbat@comcast.net  

 
 
 
 

7 



 

 

WING DING SPECIAL OFFER 

 
 

It's Baaaack...  
 
Last year we presented a great incentive program to get Members preregistered for Wing Ding.  We are excited to be able 
to offer the same program to our Officers and Members for Wing Ding 31.  
 
Preregister at least ten Members for Wing Ding 31, and receive $5 off the registration fee for the Officer and the 
delegates. Any Officer of GWRRA is eligible to participate. All applications, minimum of ten delegates, must be attached 
together to be eligible for the discount and must be submitted to the Home Office by the Officer.  Please submit only one 
application per household, and attach the payment (check or credit card) to each application separately. The program 
begins November 1, 2008, and will end May 18, 2009. All applications must be postmarked by May 18, 2008 to be 
eligible. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HELP NEEDED: 

Region F has been assigned the following responsibilities at Wing Ding.  We need your 

help.  Please contact me if you can lend a hand. 

 

Thanks Ted Bates twbat@comcast.net 505.328.4346 
 
 

HELP NEEDED AT WING DING:   
 
Region F is again handling the Door Prize booth at Wing Ding this year in Tulsa.  We need helpers to be in the booth a 
couple of hours each day while the vendors are open.  If you can help out, please send us your name, email, cell phone 
number and let us know what day you would like to help.  
 
 
@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@ 
 
 
 

       IF YOU HAVE PICTURES OR CAPTIONS WE 
 
       CAN INCLUDE IN THE NEWSLETTER, SEND 
 
       THEM TO US ……..  
 
       twbat@comcast.net 
 

“The only good view of a thunderstorm is 
in your rearview mirror.“ 

THAT’S GONNA LEAVE A MARK 
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RI DE FOR KI DS®  SETS NEW  RECORD W I TH $ 5 .2  MI LLI ON RAI SED I N 2 0 0 8  
Program  celebrates 2 5  years of funding childhood brain tum or research  

 
2 0 0 9  Ride for  
Kids®  Schedule   

Feb. 8  South Florida  

April 5 Northeast  Flor ida 

(Jacksonville)   

April 26 Houston, TX  

May 3  Los Angeles, CA  

Triangle Area, NC 

May 17  Middle Tennessee 

(Nashville)  

May 3 1  Albuquerque 

June 7 At lanta, GA 

Cleveland, OH 

Colorado 

Richm ond, VA 

June 14 I ndianapolis, I N 

Southern California*  

July 12 South Bend, I N 

July 19  Chicagoland, I L 

Minnesota 

Ut ica, NY 

July 25 Marysville, OH* *  

July 26  Kansas City, KS 

Aug. 2  Hudson Valley, NY 

Wisconsin 

Aug. 9 Pit tsburgh, PA 

Aug. 16 New England  

Aug. 22 Utah* *  

Aug. 23  Michigan*  

Aug. 30 Asheville, NC 

Sept . 13 Birm ingham , AL 

Puget  Sound, WA 

Sept . 20 Philadelphia, PA 

St . Louis, MO 

Sept . 27  Balt imore/ Washington, DC 

Oct . 4 Dallas/ Fort  Worth, TX 

Las Vegas, NV 

Northern California 

Oct . 11 Phoenix, AZ 

Oct . 18 Knoxville, TN  

San Diego, CA 

Oct . 25  Louisiana 

Nov. 1 Sarasota, FL 

*  Dual sport  event  

* *  Saturday event  
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                          MAY 2009                                  
 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

     1 2 
NM-F Meeting 
NM-R Meeting 
RFK – 
Fuddruckers 
 

3 
NM-C Meeting  
RFK – 
Thunder 
Roads & 
Greenside 
Cafe 

4 5 6 7  
NM-TX1A 
Meeting 
R&S Bike Night 

8  9 
NM-D Meeting 
RFK – Pizza 
Barn 

10  
 

11 12 13 14 R&S Bike 

Night 
 

15 
 

16 
NM-T Meeting  
 

17  
NM-W 
Meeting 
 

18 19  20 21 R&S Bike 

Night 
22 
RFK – Carl’s 
Jr 

23 

24  
 

25 
Memorial 
Day 
Holiday 

26 27 28 R&S Bike 

Night 
29  30 RFK – non 

Pizza night 

31  
RFK – 
Albuquerque 

      

XXXXXXXX          Events we plan to attend (Ted & Kathy) 
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      GWRRA NEW MEXICO DISTRICT RALLY 
                                 GRANTS, NM 

            25 – 26 SEPTEMBER 2009 
 

HOST HOTEL:          Best Western Inn & Suites 

$59 - $69 / Suite $89          1501 E Santa Fe Ave 

       Call hotel direct      Grants, NM 

       Ask for GWRRA Rates     (505) 287 – 7901 
 

Gold Wing Road Riders Association         Friends for Fun, Safety & Knowledge 
 

PRE – REGISTRATION FORM:  (Deadline is September 4, 2009) 
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Pre - Registration: 
GWRRA Member $20.00 x _____ = _____ 

 
Non Member  $25.00 x _____ = _____ 

 

At the Door:  $25 / $30 
 

Saturday Night Dinner: (Pre–Registration ONLY) 
 
    $21.00 x _____ = _____ 
 

T-Shirts:  (Pre – Registration ONLY) 
 
  Long Sleeve $23.00 x _____ = _____ 
 
Small _____ Medium _____ 
 
Large _____ X Large _____ 
 

  Long Sleeve $26.00 x _____ = _____ 
 
2X _____ 3X _____ 
 

GRAND PRIZES:  (Pre – Registration Discounted) 
 
 100 tickets  $20.00 x _____ = _____ 
 

*** Pre – registrants will receive: 
 2 door prize tickets 
 

    TOTAL _____ 
 

Other tickets / Other prizes, will be sold on site 
 

LOTS OF EVENTS TO BE ANNOUNCED… 
  Watch for Periodic Updates 
 

Questions:  505.328.4346 / twbat@comcast.net  

COY Competition   Rider Education    Games / Competitions 

Vendors    Grand Prizes    Door Prizes 

Historic Route 66   El Malpais Nat’l Monu/Consv Area El Morro National Monument 

Ice Cave    Bandera Volcano   Acoma / Sky City Pueblo 

Sky City Casino   NM Mining Museum   Wolf Sanctuary 

Mt Taylor    Golf the Coyote    Ice Cream Churn 

Indian Trails Trading Post  Route 53 – The Ancient Way City of Grants (Social Activities)

 

Rider:  _________________________________ 
 

GWRRA #: ______________________________ 
 

Co Rider: _______________________________ 
 

GWRRA # :  _____________________________ 
 

Address: ________________________________ 
 

City:______________________  State: ________ 
 

Zip: ___________    Phone:  _________________ 
 

Email:  _____________________ Chapter: _____ 
 

I agree to hold harmless GWRRA, the sponsoring 
organization and any property owners for any loss or 
injury to myself by reason of my participation in this 
rally. 
 

Rider Signature:  ___________________________ 
 

Co Rider Signature:   ________________________ 
 

For planning, are you interested in: 
 

CPR/First Aid: _____  Co-Rider:    _____  
             

Road Captain: _____  Parking Lot: _____ 
             

Suggestions ??? : __________________________ 
 

Mail Check to (payable to): 
 

 DISTRICT NM 
 c/o Ted Bates 
 8416 Los Reyes Ct, NW 
 Albuquerque, NM 87120 


